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The Signatures in Lieu of Filing Fee Period Opens for Potential Candidates Interested in 

running for candidacy in the March 5, 2024 Presidential Primary Election 

 

Stockton, CA - The San Joaquin County Registrar of Voters Office announced the signatures in lieu of 

filing fee period will begin on September 14, 2023, for the March 5, 2024 Presidential Primary Election. 

Candidates may submit a signatures in lieu petition (also called petitions in lieu) instead of paying a fee 

in order to run for certain offices. The signatures in lieu petition is intended to cover all or any prorated 

portion of the filing fee required to run for certain offices. 

 

The signatures in lieu petitions may be obtained from the San Joaquin County Registrar of Voters office. 

Only valid signatures from registered voters within the jurisdiction of the office will be used to reduce 

fees. The number of signatures required to cover the filing fee varies by office and will be verified by 

the Candidate Services Division. If the full amount of signatures to offset the filing fee are not gathered, 

that portion of the filing fee not covered by the signatures will need to be paid in full before the candidate 

can obtain their nomination documents. 

Candidates for the following voter-nominated and nonpartisan offices may submit signatures in lieu 

petitions: 

Voter-Nominated Offices 

United States Senator 

United States Representative in Congress: 9th and 13th Congressional Districts 

Member of the State Senate: 5th Senatorial District 

Member of the State Assembly: 9th and 13th Assembly Districts 

Nonpartisan Offices 

Judge of the Superior Court: Offices 1-17 

San Joaquin County Board of Supervisor: 1st, 3rd, and 5th Supervisorial Districts 

Information presented in this section is subject to change without notice for judicial seats. Updates will 

be made closer to the time of candidate filing periods.  

The last day to submit the signatures in lieu of filing fee to the San Joaquin County Registrar of Voters 

office is November 8, 2023.  The nomination period, when candidates can file paperwork for these 

offices, opens November 13 and ends December 8, 2023. 
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Please call the ROV’s office or make an appointment to meet with staff so they can help answer any 

questions. San Joaquin County Registrar of Voters Candidate Services can be reached at (209) 468-

8945, candidates@sjgov.org or by visiting the website at www.sjcrov.org. 
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